
From: Lily Cogdill
To: 'lauren.valainias@mail.house.gov'lauren.valainias@mail.house.gov

Date: 5/12/2017 5:12:33 PM
Subject: Meeting Request

Hi Lauren,
 
Lieutenant Governor Kevin Bryant will be in Washington, D.C. next week (May 15-17) and would 
appreciate the opportunity to say hello to Representative Duncan. The Lieutenant Governor will also 
be traveling with Danny Varat, Chief of Staff, and Darryl Broome Director of the Office on Aging. Any 
assistance you can provide is greatly appreciated. I look forward to hearing from you with a time that 
will best suit his schedule.

Best,

Lily Cogdill

 
 

 
Lily Cogdill
Director of Administration
Office of Lieutenant Governor
P.O. Box 142
Columbia, S.C. 29201
Ph. 803.734.2079
lilycogdill@scstatehouse.gov
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